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Dear Paul,

Annual Audit Fee: 2009/10

Thank you for your letter of 2nd April 2009 setting out your proposals regarding audit of the Council in 2009/10.

As I’m sure you will appreciate, we examine our costs very closely to ensure we are getting value for money, and given the fact that our resources are limited and likely to come under increasing pressure in the future, this is even more important now. 

In the light of this, and the fact that the proposals set out in your letter suggest a charge to the authority of almost £500,000, an increase of more than 5% over the previous year, I need to seek some clarification from you on the proposed work plan.

In general terms, I need to understand how you take into account the work undertaken by our own internal audit team. I am aware that you place full reliance on this team, and we have invested heavily in it to ensure we have the right internal support in this field. I would therefore want to be assured that this is no duplication in work or cost, and this is not apparent from a first reading of your letter.

Turning to some more specific points, I have some concerns about some of the audits that you are proposing:

· in relation to the proposed work on transformation, I am not clear what benefit is to be derived from an audit on the procurement and tendering processes, since by the time you undertake this work, it will have been completed, and so would not serve any purpose moving forward (due to the uniqueness of the particular procurement and tender process). I am aware that you have received some communication from the unions re this exercise, and have answered those queries, so I do not believe there is more to be done in this area.

· I am also not clear how you will review the contract management arrangements within the timescale suggested by you, since we will not have those arrangements in place.

· I think it would be useful to discuss the scope of the partnerships work further. Partnerships by their nature are ‘risky’ and that will never change, no matter how many audits may be carried out. We have had a significant amount of audit and inspection work on partnerships over the last 18 months, and I want to be sure we are not duplicating that work. 

· The work that you are proposing in relation to material financial systems repeats work that has already been undertaken within the internal audit function, and you have been kept fully up to date with progress on the implementation of the improvements. Any additional work must give us additional information, not merely repeat that already known. (The suggestion of using a different tool does not necessarily give us anymore than we already know). 

· I am not clear on the purpose of the Health inequalities work, It would be helpful to have a greater understanding of the scope and reasoning behind it’s inclusion in your proposed programme – again, I am trying to understand the value for money of this piece of work.

· Clearly the work relating to Building Schools for the Future; our IT work post-termination; and our response to the recession is important, and welcome your attention to this area.

I would be happy to receive a revised proposal from you and I look forward to working with you in 2009/10.   

Yours sincerely,

Joanna Killian

Chief Executive
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